
ORDINANCE NO. 085-036

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN OF ADDISON, TEXAS, AMENDING THE

CODE OF ORDINANCES C)F THE TOWN OF ADDISON, TEXAS, BY AMENDING

SECTION 6-24.3 TO AMEND EXHIBIT "B" TO ALLON A LONER MINIMUM

CAPACITY FOR REFUELER TRUCKS: PROVIDING FOR A REPEAL CLAUSE;

PROVIDING FOR A SEVERABILITY CLAUSE; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF ADDISON.

TEXAS:

SECTION !_ That the Code or ordinances of the Town of

Addison, Texas, is hereby amended by amending Section 6-24.3,

Exhibit B, to read as follows:

V. Fueling Facilities

A) Trucks

i) Concessionaire shall furnish mobile dispensing
single product trucks, at least two for each type
fuel to be dispensed, each having a minimum capacity
of 600 gallons for AV Gas and 2,000 gallons for
Turbo fuel. In no instance shall any mobile
dispensing truck exceed 2,500 gallon shell capacity.
Separate filter or filter separator for equipment
dispensing pumps, meters, bottom tank loading and
grounding services for each type of fuel shall be
required. Trucks shall be properly maintained,
operated and equipped in accordance with applicable
Federal Aviation Administration, Airport and
Nationa! Fire Protection Association
recommendations, requirements and regulations.
Aircraft refueler units shall be attended and
operated only by persons instructed in methods of
proper use and operations and who are qualified to
use such refueler units in accordance with safety
requirements. Each qualified operator shall be
required to carry on his person an identification
Card issued by his employer certifying his
qualifications.
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SECTION 2_ That all ordinances of the City in conflict ~ith

the provisions of this ordinance be, and the same are hereby

repealed and a[.| other ordinances of the City not in conflict

with the provisions of this ordinance shall remain in ful] force

and effect.

SECTION 5. That should any paragraph, sentence,

subdivision, clause, phrase or section of this ordinance be

adiudged or be held to be unconstitutional, illegal or invalid,

the same shall not affect the validity of this ordinance as a

whole or any part or provision thereof other than the part so

decided to be invalid, illegal, or unconstitutional_

SECTION 4. The fact that the present Code does not provide

for the issuance of fuel dispensing permits, and ls therefore

inadequate to properly safeguard the general public, heaith and

safety, creates an emergency and an imperative public necessity,

ar:d the ordinance shall take effect and be Jn force from and

after its adoption.

DULY PASSED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TONN OF ADDISON,

TEXAS, on this the llth day of 3une, 1985.

ATTEST :

CITY


